Water Rate Committee Meeting Minutes

August 5, 2008

In Attendance:  Scott Evans, Tom Evans, Bill Foster, Laura Brodfuehrer, Bob Stevens, Jim Tornatore, Susan Glann, John Schaffer, Jamie Howard (Natgun Corp.) and Tracey Cucci.

Meeting called to order at 7:07 PM.  Minutes for March 4, 2008 meeting were approved with a motion by Susan Glann, Seconded by Bill Foster. Carried.

Jamie Howard, from Natgun Corporation, gave a presentation on wire wound prestressed concrete tanks.  Tom Evans asked to visit jobs they have completed.  Jamie Howard will put together an experience list with contact information and forward to the Clerk’s office.  He answered questions including the published life of their tanks, which he estimated at 100 years.  He also stated that if there is a problem, Natgun will fix the tank at their cost.  There was discussion regarding installing two smaller tanks together vs. one larger tank.  Jamie Howard estimated the cost to be 1/3 more with 2 tanks.  There was lengthy discussion about sidewall size, diameter of tank, pressure, excavation and construction.

Scott Evans and Jim Tornatore will give a presentation to senior citizens in November.  It was suggested they be given handouts, and Scott Evans stated he will try to condense the presentation.  There was discussion of contacting clergy to go to some meetings, and Bob Stevens suggested a formal presentation be given to the Fire Department.

Jim Tornatore informed the committee that the investment counselors, bond attorney and engineers will attend the September board meeting.  Discussion regarding the town residents in the Village water system.  The bond attorney will have information regarding water districts and digging wells.  

Tim Steed from Hunt Engineering had stated he would provide maps to the Fire Department noting pressure and flows.  Bill Foster will call Tim Steed to remind him of new calculations he was to provide for the report.  Bill Foster stated they need shutoff valves noted on the maps Tim Steed is going to replace.

Bill Foster stated that when the hydrants are painted, DPW will also note the pipe size.  If the size is unknown, the hydrant won’t be labeled.

No discussion on next meeting date.

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 PM with motion from Tom Evans, Seconded by Bob Stevens.  Carried.

Tracey S. Cucci

Deputy Clerk Treasurer

